





www.ehchull.org

Address:

Inglemire Lane Hull, HU6 7TE

Phone: 01482 853203 Email: admin@ehchull.org

wb 9th September

<u>A message from our new</u> <u>Head Teacher, Mrs Barrs</u>

Dear parents and carers,

Welcome to a brand-new year here at Endsleigh! I am delighted to officially be a member of the team here now, along with some other new faces; Mrs. Leach as our Early Years leader, Miss Moore in FSI, Miss Jackson in year 3/4, and Miss Stephenson in year 4. A warm welcome to all our new pupils too. The children here really are so gorgeous!

This coming Sunday is
Education Sunday for the
Catholic church, and I would like
to extend a warm invite to you
to attend Mass with us at the
school's local parish church, Ou
Lady of Lourdes and St Peter
Chanel. Education Sunday is
one of the oldest Days of
Special Prayer in the liturgical
calendar of England and Wales
, established 176 years ago. The
theme for this year's Education
Sunday 2024 is "Learning
together: education in our
community".

I am keen to look at ways in which we can build our community, through closer links with our parishioners and with our school families. I will be at the 10am Mass on Sunday so please do come along if you are able and say hello after Mass.

Wishing you a lovely weekend with your families, God bless, SCHOOL GAINES
GOLD
3023/24

We are delighted to announce that we have achieved the School Games Gold Mark Award for the 2023/24 academic year.

pupils too. The children here really are so gorgeous!

This coming Sunday is Education Sunday for the Catholic church, and I would like to extend a warm invite to you to attend Mass with us at the school's local parish church, Our Lady of Lourdes and St Peter.

The School Games Mark is a Government-led award scheme launched in 2012, facilitated by the Youth Sport Trust to reward schools for their commitment to the development of competition across their school and into the community, and we are delighted to have been recognised for our success.

Competing in local inter-school competitions this year, we are extremely proud of our pupils for their dedication to all aspects of school sport, including those young volunteers, leaders and officials who made our competitions possible.

As part of our application, we were asked to fulfil criteria in the areas of participation, competition, workforce and clubs, and we are pleased that the hard work of everyone at our school has been rewarded this year.

We look forward to applying once again in 2025 and aiming for the Platinum Award!

<u>PE days</u>

Class 1: Monday & Thu
Class 1/2: Monday & Thu
Class 2: Tuesday & Friday
Class 3: Monday & Thursday
Class 3/4: Tuesday & Friday
Class 4: Tuesday & Thu
Class 5: Monday & Wed
Class 5/6: Monday & Tue
Class 6: Thursday & Friday

Stay & Pray Dates

Class 1: 2nd October
Class 1/2: 13th November
Class 2: 20th November
Class 3: 18th September
Class 3/4: 27th November
Class 4: 4th December
Class 5: 16th October
Class 5/6: 6th November
Class 6: 9th October

Nativity Dates

11th December: EYFS Nativity

18th December: KS1 Nativity

6.09.24 Newsletter

Mrs Barrs







www.ehchull.org

Address:

Inglemire Lane Hull, HU6 7TE

Phone: 01482 853203 Email: admin@ehchull.org

<u>ASDA</u>

Our school has registered with Asda's new extra 'cashpot' scheme for primary schools

https://www.asda.com/cashpotforschools

Full instructions are on the web page above on how to link your current Asda cashpot app so that when you shop, both you and the school benefit each time you scan.

Please note that this does not affect your personal cashpot savings, it is extra free money for the school.

- Endsleigh will get £50 for the first person to sign up to support us. Please put the school's postcode (HU6 7TE) into the app otherwise it will go into a general national pot.
- Then for each person that selects Endsleigh as beneficiary, we will receive £1
- From there on and only up until 30/11/2024 at midnight you will get 0.5% of the total value of your shop donated to Endsleigh's savings (only 85 days left!)

Thank you all for coming together to help raise extra funds for all of the children and young people in our school.



After School Clubs

On Monday, we will be sending out a list of the after school clubs which you can then sign up for to begin wb 16/9. We aim to offer a varied range of activities after school and look forward to seeing lots of pupils enjoying them.



We need the younger generation to become environmentalists, activists and scientists of the future with the ability to create new solutions to our pollution issues. SchoolCycled is aimed at educating and rewarding children for recycling plastic bottle tops brought in to school and deposited in collection boxes. As long as the bottle or lid is plastic, it can go in the SchoolCycled box to be recycled! The box is located in our school office foyer and anybody can place their bottle tops in. SchoolCycled will exchange our boxes for Earth Tokens every kilogram of plastic bottle tops earns 250 tokens. These tokens can be used for furniture and play equipment, made from the plastic collected. Let's see how many boxes we can fill!



SEN & Safeguarding

Mr Fox will be out of class this year, focusing his time across his roles as SENDCo and our Designated Safeguarding Lead.

Should you have any SEN concerns relating to your child, please speak with your class teacher in the first instance. If required, follow up meetings will take place with Mr Fox.

For any safeguarding concerns, please do also speak with the class teacher and/or Mr Fox.

6.09.24 Newsletter